

## **Public Service Commission**

THAD LeVAR Chair

DAVID R. CLARK Commissioner

RON ALLEN
Commissioner

State of Utah

SPENCER J. COX Governor

DEIDRE M. HENDERSON Lieutenant Governor

September 15, 2022

Mr. Kelly B. Mendenhall Director of Regulatory and Pricing Dominion Energy Utah 333 S State Street Salt Lake City, UT 84145

Re: Dominion Energy Utah's Application for Approval of the 2022 Year Budget for Energy

Efficiency Programs and Market Transformation Initiative, Docket No. 21-057-25; and Dominion Energy Utah's Energy Efficiency Reports, 2022, Docket No. 22-057-01

Dear Mr. Mendenhall:

The Public Service Commission (PSC) reviewed Dominion Energy Utah's (DEU) July 18, 2022 filing of a Report on Demand Side Management Expenditures to Date ("Report"). The filing was made pursuant to reporting requirements set forth in the PSC's January 12, 2010 Order in Docket No. 09-057-15 ("2010 Order"). The Report provides notice that in May 2022 the Market Transformation Initiative (MTI) spending surpassed 50% of its 2022 approved budget of \$1.32 million, exceeding the notification threshold set by the 2010 Order.

The Division of Public Utilities (DPU) submitted comments on August 11, 2022 and no party filed reply comments by September 1, 2022. DPU recommends the PSC acknowledge DEU's Report. In support of its recommendation, DPU comments that DEU has not gone over its approved MTI program budget in the past few years. DPU also states that DEU agrees to continue monitoring and managing participation for all of its energy efficiency programs.

Based on the PSC's review of DEU's Report and DPU's comments and recommendation, the PSC acknowledges that DEU's Report complies with the reporting requirements described in the 2010 Order.

Sincerely,

/s/ Gary L. Widerburg PSC Secretary DW#325460